

Kiran Saini
Deputy Town Clerk
Town of Newmarket
395 Mulock Drive
P.O. Box 328 Station Main
Newmarket, ON L3Y 4X7

ksaini@newmarket.ca tel.: 905-953-5300, Ext. 2203

fax: 905-953-5100

June 1, 2021

Sent via email to: York Region Municipalities

Attn: Municipal Clerk

**RE:** Reopening Small Businesses

I am writing to advise you that at the Council meeting held on May 31, 2021, Council adopted the following recommendations regarding the above referenced matter:

Whereas York Region has now vaccinated over 70% of the adult population; and,

Whereas the COVID cases are soon to reach under 100 per 100,000; and,

Whereas our small businesses who have not been able to be open and operate are suffering greatly;

Now therefore Newmarket Council requests:

- 1. That the Provincial Government reopen personal services, one on one shopping and restaurants outdoor patios as soon as possible; and,
- 2. That this motion be circulated to all York Region municipalities and Members of Provincial Parliament.

Yours sincerely,

Kiran Saini

**Deputy Town Clerk** 

KS:aw